
Montgomery City Council 

AGENDA REPORT 

 

Meeting Date: May 10, 2022 Budgeted Amount: $211,270 

Department: Public Works 

Prepared By: Mike Muckleroy/Richard 

Tramm 

 

Subject 

Consideration and possible action on authorizing the City Administrator to execute an interlocal 

agreement with Montgomery County to share in the cost of emergency repairs to the bridge on Lone Star 

Parkway immediately east of Plez Morgan Dr. 

 

Recommendation 

Authorize the City Administrator to execute the contract when it is presented and been reviewed by the 

City Attorney. 

 

 

Discussion 

The Public Works Director had a phone conversation with Precinct 1 County Commissioner Robert 

Walker about the erosion happening under the slope paving of the bridge in question. Commissioner 

Walker sent a representative from his office as well as Mr. Randy Roan from Roan Construction to 

evaluate the situation. We were told that Mr. Roan and the County Engineer would develop a plan of 

action and would update us. Commissioner Walker informed the Public Works Director that the initial 

estimate for repairs was somewhere between $150,000 and $200,000 and his office was willing to cover 

half the cost but wanted the City of Montgomery to cover the other half. The Public Works Director 

made the recommendation to the City Administrator to participate in this cost-sharing on an emergency 

basis, given the potential seriousness of the situation. The City Administrator agreed with the caveat that 

the City was not acknowledging any kind of ownership in this road and that was a separate issue that 

would be handled with the City Attorney’s involvement.  

 

The City Administrator and Public Works Director are asking the City Council to authorize this work to 

come from budgeted funds for road projects in the current budget. 

 

Attached is the draft of the interlocal agreement the city attorney received from the county attorney on 

the afternoon of May 5, 2022.  City staff, along with the city attorney and engineer, are currently 

reviewing the agreement.  Several corrections, clarifications, and proposed changes have already been 

identified. 

 

 

Approved By 

 

Public Works Director Mike Muckleroy 

 

Date:   05/06/2022 

 

City Administrator Richard Tramm 

 

Date:   05/06/2022 

 


